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TRANSLATE THIS NEWSLETTER
Did you know that Google will translate almost any document that is on your web browser. If
you are using Chrome as your web browser, you can 'right click' anywhere on this document
and choose a translation.
See images below.



STEP 1
Right click on the page. Find in
the box command for
"TRANSLATE"

STEP 2
Click translate and then the 3
dots to "CHOOSE ANOTHER
LANGUAGE"

STEP 3
Choose the language you prefer
and hit "DONE". The document
will now be in your chosen
language. It is not perfect, but a
fair representatation.

ATTENDANCE
Please call the attendance hotline to report absences for your
student. If you are planning to pick your student up from school,
please allow 30 minutes for your call to be processed and for a
pass to be delivered.

913-993-7845

Please leave the name of your student and spell the last name. State the time in which you will
pick up your student and the reason for the absence. Thank you for your patience and
cooperation.



STAFF DIRECTORY
Please use this link to access the Staff Directory on our
Webpage.

STAFF DIRECTORY



SCHEDULE UPDATE - SENIORS
LAST DAY
The district administration has announced that the last day for
our Seniors will be:

MONDAY, MAY 15, 2023

More details will be distributed soon. A senior finals schedule will be released as well.
Typically that last day for seniors allows time for at least one final. Seniors will also be turning
in their MacBooks on that day. The mandatory graduation rehearsal will follow next, and then
the seniors last day typically ends with a PTSA/Senior Sizzle sponsored picnic.

ATHLETIC WEBPAGE
Please use this link to access the SM West Athletic Webpage.

West Athletic Page

For the most up to date athletic schedule please use the
Sunflower League page.

Sunflower League Webpage



Remember that graduation is Wednesday, May 17th at SM South stadium.

SM WEST SENIOR SIZZLE
Each year, a PTSA committee plans, organizes, fundraises and
hosts a special event for our graduating seniors. This event is
called "Senior Sizzle" and is a alcohol and drug free event that
occurs in May.

Below is a Dine to Donate fundraiser for Chipotle on April 5th from 4-8pm.

HELP NEEDED:
1- Please see the Sign Up Genius below to review our donation requests for auction items and
prizes. If you, your employer, or your senior's employer can donate to support the class of
2023, we can provide a contribution letter or solicitation letter. Looking for an easy donation?
You can use Venmo (@smwsenior_sizzle2023) to make a gift toward the event or even use
rewards points to send an Amazon gift card! Details in the Sign-Up Genius.

Auction and Prizes: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d45afac2da6fcc52-mrviking#/

PROM
The SM West Junior/Senior prom will be held on Saturday, April
15th at the Hyatt Place on 87th and Renner Road just West of I-
435.

Tickets will be sold on the bridge the week of prom. Watch for
future announcements for more details.

All West students that wish to bring guest to prom that does
not attend West, need to complete a dance contract. (PDF
below). Blank contracts may be picked up in the front office.
Please read ALL of the guidelines/directions prior to
completing the contract.

PTSA is looking for HELP for volunteers during Prom. Please
use the link below to sign up to help with coat check/ticket
takers.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805044cabac2fab9-prom#/

pdf
SMW Outside Guest Dance Contract .pdf

Download
52.6 KB



2- Don’t forget that the committee needs donations for the concession stand at Mr. Viking as
well – Sign up Genius Link : www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0c49a9ab2da3f49-2023#/

Thank you for your support of our graduating class of 2023!



FINAL YARD SIGN ORDER FOR
THIS ACADEMIC SCHOOL YEAR
SPRING YARD SIGN ORDER Volleyball fundraiser
This is the FINAL YARD SIGN order opportunity for this school
year.
Orders to be submitted by April 10, 2023.

pdf
West Yard Signs - Google Sheets.pdf

Download
112.5 KB



WEST READS
SM West is so very excited to introduce our first "West Reads" for
the 2022-2023 academic year.
Each week a different student that might represent one of our
clubs/organizations here at West is asked to choose a children's
book to read aloud and be recorded. This recording is shared with
our elementary feeder schools. This is such a great way to
showcase some of the amazing leaders we have in our
community and I know the elementary students love seeing the
high schoolers sharing literature with them.

This week we are highlighting SMW Women in Leadership Program, Claire Deardorff reads “A
is for Awesome” by Eva Chen. Here is the video!

We hope you enjoy this edition and will look forward to future editions.

Thank you.

STUDENT SERVICES NEWS

Free Application Month for Seniors at Emporia State - ESU
Admissions has decided to offer a free application for the
month of March to any Seniors interested in coming to ESU
next year.

SMAC PTA Clothing Exchange

The Shawnee Mission Area Council PTA Clothing Exchange
offers gently used clothing, coats, hats, scarfs, and shoes from
infant to adult sizes. The Exchange is a free service open to
those who live within the SMSD boundaries. All are welcome. If
school offices are closed, the Clothing Exchange is closed.
www.smsd.org

Presidential Service Awards: Tracking logs are due to Mrs.
Holmes in Student Services by the end of March. For reminders
about eligibility, please go to
https://presidentialserviceawards.gov/eligibility

Looking for scholarships?
For a list of upcoming scholarships click here.

College Representative Visits



For a list of upcoming college representative visits click here.

Is your student interested in a possible military career?
Representatives from the military branches visit our school in
order to talk about their programs with students. Interested
students can check the SM West Student Services Canvas
page for a list of the military representative’s contact
information and schedule for when each branch will be at
West!



SCHEDULE UPDATE
Late Start Update - Thursday Late Starts will continue throughout
the month of April with the last one for the 2022-2023 academic
year on April 27th.

Beginning Thursday, May 4th each consecutive Thursday start
time will be 7:40am for the duration of the school year.

STATE TESTING BEGINS
AFTER SPRING BREAK
Please take a moment to view the image below that outlines
the calendar of State Testing.
The Science Assessment will be administered to Juniors and
will begin on 3/30.
The English/Language Arts Assessment will be administered
to Sophomores and begin on 3/27.
The Math Assessment will be administered to Sophomores
and begin on April 4.

Prompt attendance is very important for all of our students, but
is especially important when a State Assessment is being
administered.
Thank you for encouraging your student to get a good nights
rest the night before an assessment as well as making a
nutritious breakfast part of their morning routine.

Thank you for your support.



GRADUATION INFORMATION
An email was sent to all seniors and their families recently.

All seniors should have ordered a cap/gown/stole/tassel unit for
graduation. If you have not completed this task, please reach out
to jennifersilverstein@smsd.org.

Seniors interested in trying out to be a Graduation Speaker or
Reader of the Roll, should complete this google form:
https://forms.gle/LYX9zq9WaWMxFN1y6

If your senior ordered Graduation Announcements from Josten's, those will be delivered to SM
West and distributed on the bridge during lunch on March 30th. After that day, these may be



picked up in the Student Services Office.

The Shawnee Mission School District will not announce the last day for Seniors until some
time after Spring Break. Please watch for future announcements of this date. There will be a
mandatory graduation rehearsal on the last day for seniors for all of those wanting to
participate in the ceremony. Cap/Gown units will be passed out at this time.

Graduation will take place at SM South Stadium on Wednesday, May, 17th at 7:00pm. Seating
is unlimited unless there is inclement weather. If it rains, the ceremony will move inside the
gym at SM South and each senior will have five tickets to give to friends and family for seating
in the gym. These tickets will be passed out at the graduation rehearsal.

We hope that all of our seniors maintain their focus and dedication to completing their
coursework this last quarter of their High School Career. The ceremony will be a great
celebration of all of their hard work and efforts.

MR. VIKING PAGEANT - APRIL 8,
2023
PTSA's Senior Sizzle committee is proud to present the annual
Mr. Viking Pageant on Saturday, April 8th, 7pm in the SM West
Auditorium.

You do not want to miss the show. Pageant contestants will
compete for the title of Mr. Viking demonstrating their amazing
talents and showmanship. You can support this event by purchasing tickets to the show and
by donating to your favorite contestant(s). There will be a silent auction and concession stand
at the show.
If you are the parent of senior, please consider donating items to the concession stand. Use
the signup genius link to volunteer to donate:
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0c49a9ab2da3f49-2023#

SENIOR BANNER FUNDRAISER
Each year the Senior Sizzle committee sponsors a senior banner fundraiser to help support
our Senior Sizzle event.

Now is the time to start ordering a banner for your senior. Please open and print the order
form using the PDF below. All forms and payments should be directed to the coordinators of
the fundraiser.



pdf
SMW Senior Banner - Class of 2023.pdf

Download
256.5 KB

SMSD PERFORMING ARTS
NEWSLETTER
Here is the link for the March Performing Arts Newsletter. It is
full of the great things happening in SMSD and a few highlights
from Kansas Music Educators Association (KMEA)
conference.



FROM OUR SM WEST NURSE
Keeping our Students Healthy

If your child has an injury like a sprained ankle please be sure
to let the Nurses Office know. You can call or email or drop
of any discharge paperwork with recommendations.

This will help us to communicate with teachers and make
accommodations if needed. We want our students to be safe
getting around the school!

If your child takes a medication as needed for asthma,
anxiety, stomach issues etc. and they would like to be able
to take these at school—we are happy to keep a supply in the Nurses Office! We just ask



that the medication be in a labeled prescription bottle. If needed you can ask the
pharmacy to give you an empty labeled bottle for school—they can do this free of charge.
Again, if your child has been diagnosed or tested positive for Covid or Influenza A or B—
they need to remain at home for 5 days. They may return on Day 6 and are encouraged to
wear a mask for 5 days while in school.
Please reach out with any questions or concerns—sometimes email is the best:
kimberlytennissen@smsd.org or aciamorely@smsd.org

Questions: call 913-993-7960.
Kim Tennissen, RN, FNP-BC
Shawnee Mission West Nurse
8800 West 85th Street
Overland Park, KS 66212
Phone: 913-993-7816
Fax: 913-993-1483
kimberlytennissen@smsd.org

MACBOOK/IT - IMPORTANT

An update was pushed out to all devices, requiring all devices to
be updated to 13.2.1. It is essential that all devices are updated
before March 2nd. If your device is not updated by March 2nd,
then you will be quarantined until the update is completed.
If you need guidance on how to update your device, then please follow the steps in the Update
to Ventura Document (thank you Mrs. Stowers) or the ICT Software Updating document.
If you are still experiencing issues, then please put in a ticket.

Cracked Screens
The screens to the new devices are very delicate. Please remind students not to pick
up the device by the screen and do not close the device with something in it.

Tech Resource Page
We have a Tech Resource Page that assist students with tech issues that arise.
Please bookmark this page. Link =>
https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/tech-issue

ICT Updates

We want to remind you of a few things now that we are back in the swing of the school year:
1. Your MacBook must have the district issued case on it at all times. (Failure to have the

cover in place will result in confiscation of the MacBook.)
2. Please only carry your MacBook with the screen shut and with both hands to keep the

machine secure.
3. Do not ever pick up the MacBook by the screen. The LCD is very sensitive and the

pressure of your grip will break the screen.



4. Keyboard covers should not be used since non-Apple keyboard covers might be too large
and can put pressure on the screens and cause damage.

5. Please don’t leave your MacBook in a car overnight.
6. Needed programs can be found on Manager. You will not be able to download programs

from the App Store for use on these devices.
7. Downloading VPNs (Virtual Private Networks) or other programs that mask your device

on the network are a violation of the Responsible Use Policy you have agreed to. Use of
these will result in the confiscation of the MacBook and you may MacBook access for
the semester/school year for consistent violations.

8. Due to the MacBook refresh this summer and the cost of the new hardware, the
replacement device cost has gone up. Although, the charger cost has dropped. The
incident fees have stayed the same (fees reset in high school).

1. 1st Incident/Damaged Device fee: $100.00
2. 2nd Incident/Damaged Device fee: $150.00
3. 3rd and Subsequent Incident/Damage Device fee: Actual cost of repair/replacement

or $300.00 whichever is greater.
4. Apple MacBook Air M1 USB-C Cable Replacement - $19
5. Apple MacBook Air M1 Charger Replacement - $39
6. Apple MacBook Air M1 Adapter Set Replacement - $58
7. Apple MacBook Air M1 Replacement/Lost Device fee - $1,117.95

9. If you ever need help or support with your device, please review our Tech Rescue Page
(https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/tech-issues). If you are still
experiencing issues, then you can submit a Web Help Desk Ticket
(https://support.smsd.org).

Please reach out if there are any questions or issues. We do work with students and families
through this process.







RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT
FORUM
Spring 2023 is the 61st year of the Shawnee Mission School
District’s Research and Development (R&D) Forum. This year's
forum will feature a Student Showcase and a live-streamed Pitch
Finals competition at the Center for Academic Achievement.
Pitch Finals Competition- Info Session on Feb. 2
A pitch competition for student innovators will be offered as part of the district’s annual R&D
Forum. Not only can students win cash prizes for their Next Great Idea, but they can also
receive additional funding to advance their idea.
An informational session will be held virtually:
• Time, Date, Place: Webex, at 6 p.m. on February 2
• Who can enter: Any interested student, grades K-12
• What: Learn more about the process.
• How to join: A link to the informational session can be found here.
• How to apply: Application information can be found on the R&D webpage. The deadline to
apply for the pitch competition is Friday, March 3, 2023. Practice sessions with industry
mentors will be scheduled for students who apply to compete.
Final Competition and Prizes:



Applicants chosen as finalists will pitch their Next Great Idea to a panel of judges during the
morning of April 29, 2023, at the Center for Academic Achievement, 8200 W. 71st St. The pitch
competition will be live streamed so friends and family can participate as well. Top awards are
$2,500, of which $1,000 is a cash award to be used by the winner to pursue their passion and
education and up to $1,500 will be awarded as "build it" grants to support making the winner's
pitch a reality. A People's Choice category, determined by public voters, will be awarded a $500
prize. There will also be an Idea of Promise award with a prize of $500.
Student Showcase:
The R&D Forum student showcase, with display-only and competitive exhibits will be held in
Spring 2023. Students, families, and staff members are encouraged to enter student-created
projects, experiments, or art projects to share in this districtwide event. All submissions must
be registered and information on how to register can be found online. The deadline to register
for the showcase is Friday, March 24, 2023.
The SMSD community is invited to take part in this year’s 61st R&D Forum by attending the
following events at the Center for Academic Achievement, 8200 W. 71st St.
SHOWCASE OPEN HOUSE RECEPTIONS
• April 25, 26, and 27, 2023 - 4:00 - 7:00pm – Entries on display at CAA with a reception for all
entrants and families
NEXT GREAT IDEA LIVE PITCH
April 29, 2023:
• Morning - Finalists will present their Next Great Idea to a panel of judges; Public Voting to
follow presentations
• Afternoon - Awards ceremony for Showcase Entries, Regnier Award winners, and the Next
Great Idea Pitch Competition award winners
About the R&D Forum
The Shawnee Mission Research and Development Forum celebrates its 61st year in 2023. It is
one of the SMSD’s biggest showcases of the year!
This annual event has always served as a celebration of student achievement and highlights
innovative student projects and talent from across the district.
Sincere appreciation is extended to the Regnier Family for 61 years of generous support for
the SMSD R&D Forum.
Click here for more information and contacts if you have further questions.



IMPORTANT REMINDER -
ATTENDANCE MATTERS
The first class of the day STARTS promptly at 7:40am. Students
are welcome to arrive after 7am and breakfast is served starting
at 7:15am.

On Late Start Thursdays the first class of the day STARTS promptly at 8:50am. Breakfast on
these is served starting at 7:30am.

We need EVERYONE'S cooperation to be here on time.

Students who understand the value of punctuality and attend school on time, get better grades
and enjoy a greater sense of well-being and confidence

The school day ends at 2:50pm. Students should be off campus after 3:00pm unless they are
under the direct supervision of a coach or sponsor.

SAIL tutoring will start up again on Monday, Jan. 23rd. Please see information further in the
newsletter for more details about our tutoring program.

Regular attendance is vital for student success.
• Your children can suffer academically if they miss 10 percent of the school year or about 18
days. That can be just one day every two weeks, and that can happen before you know it.
• Some absences are unavoidable. We understand that children will get sick and need to stay
home occasionally. The important thing is to get your children to school as often as possible.
• Sporadic absences, not just those on consecutive days of school, matter. Before you know it
– just one or two days a month can add up to nearly 10 percent of the school year



• If too many absences occur, it is still a problem whether they are excused or unexcused
because they represent too much lost learning time in the classroom.

We appreciate our students, parents, staff and community helping to prioritize the importance
of coming to school and then making sure to arrive on time to each class throughout the day.

Thank you.

INTRODUCING SM WEST ATHLETIC HALL OF
FAME
SM West is please to announce the establishment of a SM West Athletic Hall of Fame.

FOOD SERVICE, CUSTODIAL
AND PARAPROFESSIONAL
OPENINGS AT SM WEST
West Families,

If you or someone you know is looking for a job, SM West has
immediate openings in several departments: Food Service,
Custodial and our Paraprofessional Workers

You can use the link below to take you to the SMSD Human
Resources page to apply.

SMSD PAGE

Thank you for your support.



The link below will take you to the SM West Athletic page. There
you will find a link to the Charter Rules as well as a link to a
Fillable Nomination Form.

https://smwest.smsd.org/athletics

The Shawnee Mission West Athletic Hall of Fame is to recognize
and honor former student-athletes, coaches, and administrators
for their outstanding accomplishments and contribution to the Shawnee Mission West athletic
programs.
Nomination forms will be accepted from January 1 through July 1 of any calendar year.
Nominees must have exemplified the qualities of good character, citizenship and personal
integrity, both while as a student at SM West and throughout his of her life.

Thank you for taking the time to review the guidelines.

MESSAGE FROM FOOD SERVICE
We want all of our students at SM West to be able to eat a
good breakfast and lunch. Please read the information below
from Food Services. Students are free to bring a sack lunch to
school, but no fast food items should be brought into the
building.
SM West does not have an open lunch policy except for
Seniors whose parents have completed the permission form
link. (An email was sent to all senior parents from Jennifer
Silverstein with the link). Open Lunch for seniors will not begin
until after ID cards have been distributed. Tentatively after
Labor Day.

22 - 23 School Meals
Food Service will continue to offer healthy and appealing
breakfast and lunch options for all students this school year.
Unfortunately, the USDA nationwide waivers allowing for free
school meals for all students concluded with the end of the
2021 - 22 school year.

The meal prices of 2022 - 23 are below .
Breakfast at the High School $1.65
Lunch at the High School $3.00

Families will be able to complete a child nutrition meal benefit
application to see if they qualify for free or reduced priced
meals. The information and link regarding the meal benefit
application will be a part of the parent online verification
process as well as be available on the Food Service web .



Families are encouraged to check their student’s current food
service account balance on School Café -
https://www.schoolcafe.com/SHAWNEEMISSION . Payments
to a student’s food service account can be done by check or
cash at the school, credit card online through e Funds ($3 fee)
or by calling the Food Service office 993-9710 (no fee). Student
account balances (positive or negative) do roll over to the next
year – even if the student switches schools within the district.

Food Service will continue to follow the procedure of serving
students a full breakfast or a full lunch regardless of the money
they have in their account. During the 2022 - 23 school year,
when a student’s account is low or in the negative,
notifications will be made to parents. When an account is -
$75.00, the parent/guardian will receive a notification that if the
account is not paid it will be turned over to the collection
agency. Students will not be permitted to purchase ala carte
items if their account is negative.

Thank you.

TUTORING
Please review the flier below about tutoring. This is a great
opportunity for students to receive additional help and support
for their classes.
A snack is provided for all of those attending. Bus
transportation is also provided. The bus is able to make stops
along the 87th street corridor.















SM WEST STUDENT
COLLECTIVE COMMITMENTS
Shawnee Mission West is so very fortunate to have an
exceptional staff and some truly amazing students.

We all strive to follow the "West Way" on a daily basis. (See
image below).
We also want to continue to focus on our Student Collective
Commitments. (Attached in the PDF) - This document outlines
our code of conduct and points out the importance of
attendance and tips on how to achieve academic success.

* IMPORTANT NOTE FOR PARENTS:
Please take a look at the bell schedule above. Please try to
refrain from contacting your student on their cell phone during
instructional times. Students are able to use their cell phones
during passing periods and lunch times. If it is an emergency
and you need to contact your student immediately, please call
our main number at 993-7800.

Thank you for your support.



pdf

SM West Student Collective Commitments - Google
Docs.pdf

Download
59.9 KB



THANK YOU
SM West would like to thank one of our community partners
for their support of our staff and students.

Thank you Southwind Management Inc.



TRANSPORTATION UPDATE -
SIGN UP FOR TEXT
NOTIFICATIONS
In the event there are times throughout the year when routes are
running late and
notification is needed at the school and family level, we want to
encourage you to sign up for Textcaster notifications. We have
previously pushed a number of communications about this to
families via school newsletters (with your assistance) as well as through district
communications reminding of the availability to sign up for text notifications when routes are
running late or compressed with other buses. We encourage you to also sign up to receive
text notifications as it is the fastest way to provide notice of any changes.
Sign up for notifications at the following link: https://my.textcaster.com/asa/2795 where you
can select the route numbers pertaining to your school (you may select multiple bus routes).
Additionally, we will do our best to provide you with updates as we receive them.

PARKING PERMITS
Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors are able to park on campus
at SM West. A parking permit must be purchased and a parking
sticker picked up from our Security personnel in the front
entrance.
Parking is $50 for the year.
It is extremely important that students only park in assigned
areas for students, and not staff parking. Tickets will be
assessed by our security staff. All rules and regulations are
listed with the parking application. See the PDF below.
Also included is a map of West parking.

pdf
Parking Registration Form.pdf

Download
616.0 KB



PTSA
The PTSA (Parent-Teacher-Student-Association) is an
important support system for our students and staff. Please
consider becoming a member of our PTSA. Dues go to support
senior scholarships, teacher grants for instructional support in
the classroom, teacher appreciation and much more.
We encourage our community to attend any/all of the four
scheduled meetings during the year:
April 10.
Each of the meetings will have reports from staff and PTSA
committees and many times guest speakers are invited.

PTSA Officers for 2022-2023 academic year:
Co-Presidents: Jessica Leslie and Sean Campion
VP Membership: Kristy Campion
VP Ways and Means: Angie Guniion
VP Programs: Kate Ampleman
Treasurer: Darci Robinson
Secretary: Christina Middleton

Please view the attachments below so that you and your family
can become members.
Thank you for your support.



docx
ptsa membership form.docx

Download
17.6 KB

pdf
ptsa qr code.pdf

Download
99.9 KB


